
Real leadership is when the leader is no longer present and the will of the team stands strong. [Anonymous] 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to the March 2015 Newsletter! 
 

 
In this edition: 

 Weblink TCN Version 
 Rejected Documents 
 BSPlink User E-mail Notifications 
 Additional Upload sFTP Account for Airlines 
 vMPD Users Termination 
 FCMI on Related Document for ADMs 

------------------------------------------------------------- 

GDS 
 No related development this month 
 

 Developments for Release on 

Tuesday, 31st March 2015 
 

Weblink TCN Version 
 

The Weblink validations on the COUN fields of 
TCN format files will be modified. The new validations on 
the COUN field will consist of the following: as long as there 
are 'F' coupons left within a given transaction CPUI, 
including conjunction tickets (if any), all CPUI values will be 
reflected in COUN with their relative position.  

Backward compatibility will be maintained and the 
new validation will only be applied whenever the TCN 
format file contains the string 'WEBLINK2' in the first 
positions of the Header's 'FILL' field (positions 45 - 52). 

 

Rejected Documents 
 
Some documents were rejected when the RTDN, 

included in the Refund documents, belonged to a range 
series that was defined for a document type without 
coupons.   

The system has been modified and the validation 
has been eliminated. Now the airlines can include RTDNs 
with coupons, even if they belong to a series defined in 
BSPlink for a document type without coupons. 
 

 

BSPlink User E-mail Notifications 

 
After the access credentials are reset, the Airline 

users will receive the email notification with the new access. 
 

Additional Upload SFTP Account for Airlines 
 

Airline users will be able to create a second upload 
SFTP account through the option: SUB-SERS 
MANAGEMENT -> "Additional Upload SFTP Account". 

The second account will be named as: 
upload2CCUUU, where CC is the ISOC and UUU is the 
Airline code. 

 
vMPD Users Termination 

 
After vMPD sunset (March 31st, 2015), Airline 

vMPD users will be expired. 

 
Future Developments 

 
FCMI on Related Document for ADMs 

 

When a related document is available in BSPlink, 
the BSPlink application will auto-populate the corresponding 
FCMI field for those related documents in the ADM module. 
If one or more related documents do not exist in BSPlink or 
are no longer available, the corresponding FCMI will be 
reported as blank. 

 

GDS Corner 
 

No related development this month. 
 

 
 
 

IATA Customer Service: 
www.iata.org/cs 

http://www.iata.org/cs

